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OFFICIAL NOTICE 

 
Queensway Car Park – Completion of last phase of Car Park Area 

 
Work on the second phase of the Wellington Front flood prevention drainage project are 

now scheduled to start with the first section involving the laying of drains in a deep 

excavation across Queensway. In order to allow the Contractor to undertake these 

works it is necessary to put the following traffic arrangements in place. As from 10.00am 

on Thursday 19th September 2013 and for a period not exceeding three weeks, the 

northbound lane along Queensway adjacent to Romney Huts car park area opposite 

King’s Wharf development, will be diverted through the car park. Parking restrictions will 

be in force as required throughout this car park and drivers are requested to take extra 

care whilst travelling through the area. Southbound traffic will remain unaffected and two 

way flow will remain for the duration of the works. Temporary advance road works signs 

will be placed accordingly on the approach to the works.  

 

The Government would like to take this opportunity to apologise to the general public for 

any inconvenience that these works may cause. 

 

 

 


